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This past year has been a year of great accomplishments for the Meridian Hills Town Council.  We began by assembling a premiere administration of qualified professionals contributing to the management of your town.  With their knowledge, talent, and professionalism, the hard work and effort of your elected officials, and the contributions of time and energy from many residents, we’ve laid a great foundation for the future of the Town.  
Following are some of the accomplishments during this past year in office:
· Transitioned to a new administration
· Added the Pledge of Allegiance and Resident Forum to the Meeting Agendas
· Changed banking practices resulting in over $25,000 in estimated savings over a four year period
· Developed Electronic Transfer of Funds from the County and the State
· Activated Streets & Thoroughfares Committee, Police & Safety Committee and Finance Committee
· Created a Communications Committee and a Development Standards & Residential Construction Committee
· Developed a Town website
· Developed a Town newsletter
· Surveyed Residents for Priority Issues
· Developed Town Council Meeting yard signs
· Developed a Town Drainage Study
· Developed a comprehensive survey of the Town roads and traffic signs
· Developed a Road Management Plan
· Developed a Sign Management Plan
· Resolved Emergency regarding Sinkhole on 75th Street 
· Created a Rainy Day Fund
· Restricted Commercial Use of the Town Database
· Shared Town Data with IMAGIS and added a link on website
· Addressed a Church Zoning Petition
· Established a Law Enforcement Continuing Education Fund
· Established Reimbursement for Elected Officials Continuing Training
· Addressed Speed Control throughout the Town
· Equipped Police with less lethal TASERS and Established a Use Policy
· Established On-Call Agreements for Vendors
· Approved a Balanced Budget for 2005 
· Established Streetlight Light Bulb Standard
· Established a Traffic Sign Standard
· Developed Guidelines & Policies for Public Meetings and Communication
· Created an ad hoc Staff & Salary Review Committee
· Hosted the First Roundtable Meeting of the Twelve Incorporated Towns within the City of Indianapolis
· Developed School Emergency Contact Reference Sheet
· Secured Road Inventory from INDOT
· Transitioned to a New Clerk Treasurer
In addition to the ongoing management of the Town, following are some of the long-term issues that we hope to study and address with continued public input:
-    Address Drainage Issues in Town Right-of-Way
· Decorative Traffic Sign Poles at High Visibility Intersections
· Reflective Stop bars to Reinforce High Traffic 4-way Stops
· Landscaping of High Visibility Town Right-of-Ways
· Defibrillator for the Town
· Evaluate Possible Grant Opportunities to Finance Programs
· Clarify the Town Setbacks with the City of Indianapolis
· Update the Town Municipal Code in Electronic Format for posting on website
· Establish a Cumulative Capital Development Fund
· New Town Entry Signs & Landscaping
· Develop a Long-Range Master Plan for the Town including consideration of:
- Sidewalks for Safer Access to Parks
- Cul-de-sacs for Safer Neighborhoods, Better Traffic Control, and Less    Cut Through
- Burying Utility Lines on Main Thoroughfares where Applicable
- Decorative Streetlights
- Decorative Street Name Signs
The Town Council will continue honoring our pledge to serve residents with fiscal responsibility, fairness, improved communication, and opportunities for residents to participate through active committees.  We’ll continue to actively solicit input from residents and establish productive working relationships with the City, the County and the Township.  We’ve made great progress on these issues and are looking forward to continuing improvements.  These accomplishments and vision for the future would not be possible without the effort and countless hours of many dedicated residents and volunteers, our professional staff, and your elected officials.  On behalf of the Town Council, I’d like to thank you for the confidence you’ve placed in us and the opportunity to continue to serve you.

